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Monthly Report 
 

1. Responses: 

a. Calls to Date:  2018-328; 2019-309…1% decrease from last year at this time. 

 

2. Operations: 

a. Yearly Projects:  All Hydrant, hose testing is completed and data is being input 

into Fire Programs. 

b. Ladder Testing:  Chief Sneve is working with Diversified Testing to get our ladders 

and Ladder truck test so they are compliant. Date TBD but should be fall-ish 

timeframe. 

c. Pump Testing:  Larson Pump Testing will be testing pumps later this summer. 

Awaiting tentative test dates. 

d. Pontoon Boat:  Out of service...ready to surplus once BOC approves. 

e. Ballistic Vest:  Put four ballistic vest in service for active shooter, domestic 

violence, suicide and civil disturbance calls.  

f. EMS: KCEMSS will be providing monthly trainings in preparation to move duty 

crews to the advance level. 

 

 

3. Training: 

a. Training Calendar:  A training calendar has been created. Sent to department 

members. 

b. Monthly Trainings: Monthly trainings have been created and are on the calendar 

thru December 2019. 

i. We will have two driver training sessions on the 7th and 21st of 

September. One at Mica and one at Worley. 

 

4. Projects: 

a. Burn Control Room:   Making Progress…hole cut for AC. Ready to finish walls off. 

b. Asphalt Training Grounds:  Training Pad in front of Burn House is now asphalted. 

Will be an improvement for training around Burn House 

 



 

5. Budget: 

a. Operating Budget:  

i. Payroll:  We are at 92.3 % of projected coming into the 4th quarter of the 

year.  We look good to finish the year on budget for payroll…*Overtime 

took a large hit with several family related issues. 

ii. Phones:  Cost of phones through Frontier has become untenable. The 

monthly bill is over $900. We will be moving our business to Thompson 

Communications, they are a VoIP company. The transition will save us 

roughly 50% on our phone bill and improve service. 

 

 

 

 


